
Deputation from Elizabeth Spencer re Item 10.5 
 
I am writing to request support in securing funding for Catholic primary schools in 
Aberdeen, specifically to refurbish the historic buildings that require extensive 
repairs. This would address urgent issues such as mould, cold drafts, and 
inadequate ventilation, ensuring that children can learn in safe and healthy 
environments. Additionally, I urge consideration for the construction of a Catholic 
secondary school in Aberdeen. As the only Scottish city without a Catholic 
secondary school, Aberdeen’s growing need is evident, particularly given its diverse 
community. Many families, including workers in the energy sector, immigrant minority 
communities, and international students, choose to send their children to Catholic 
primary schools, regardless of their religious background.  
 
Without a Catholic secondary school, these children may be separated from their 
friends and support systems, which could be particularly challenging for those on the 
autism spectrum and differently able children, of which we have many children in our 
school, and they rely on the stability and relationships they’ve built in their primary 
school years. 
 
The absence of continuity in their education may negatively affect their mental health 
and overall well-being. 
 
We have more than parents with multiple kids that would like to avail secondary 
catholic education and has signed a petition for the same. 
 
https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/need-for-a-secondary-catholic-school-in-
aberdeen-uk 
 
 Your assistance in addressing these needs would be greatly appreciated. 
 
 
Kindest Regards, 
Elizabeth Spencer 
Senior Catechist & Sunday School Teacher (RC Diocese of Aberdeen) 
Founder and Managing Director of Aberdeen Ethnic Minority Women’s Group CIC 
  

https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/need-for-a-secondary-catholic-school-in-aberdeen-uk
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Deputation from Anthony Steppie re Item 10.5 
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
My name is Anthony (Tony) Steppie and I am the Chair of Holy Family RC Primary 
School's Parent Council. 
 
I would like to make a request to make a deputation at Education and Children's 
Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 17th September on the subject of the 
feasibility study report of Denominational schools in Aberdeen.  
 
The action I would like the committee to take is not to merge or close any Catholic 
Primary schools in the city of Aberdeen. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Tony Steppie 
Parent Council Chair of Holy Family RC Primary 
  



Deputation from JJ Welsh and Lynsey Jordan re Item 10.5 
 
Steph, 
 
I understand that I can formally request to make a Deputation at the upcoming 
Aberdeen City Council Education and Children's Services Committee, by emailing 
yourself.  
 
The Deputation would be from myself JJ Welsh, (PC Chair) and Lynsey Jordan (PC 
Vice-Chair) on behalf of St Joseph's RC Primary School Parent Council. (In relation 
to Item 10.5, Denominational Schools). 
 
 
Regards, 
 
JJ Welsh 
--  
on behalf of St Joseph's RC Primary School Parent Council 
 
 


